Graduate Programs Council (GPC)

Minutes for April 2, 2008
Attendance

Present: DaCosta, Graham, Hydro, D.Leake, Lindberg, Rao, Seto

Excused: Bakewell-Sachs, B.Leake
2. Approval of minutes from March 19, 2008
The minutes were accepted with some minor corrections.

3. Dean’s Report
Dean Bakewell-Sachs was not present to give a report.

4. Report from the Assistant Dean of Graduate Studies

Assistant Dean Hydro circulated the Graduate Column Newsletter for Spring 2008.
Hydro also reported on:
· A recent mailing to around 1500 students which, it is hoped, will have a positive effect on continuation rates.
· A new system for the review of GA applications, which will now be sent electronically to GA supervisors.

· Executive Women of New Jersey Graduate Merit Awards, for which applications are due by June 8. (Copy of information circulated.)

D. Leake asked whether the college keeps records of TCNJ graduates and was recommended to contact the Alumni Office for this information.

5. Announcements

DaCosta informed the meeting of recent library workshops which had attracted some graduate students. Emails were sent to all graduate students, via the Graduate Studies Office, but it was recommended that Graduate Coordinators should also be informed. DaCosta is willing to provide workshops at other times, if any Graduate Coordinators request these.
6. Old Business

a. Review of revised MAT-HPE course syllabi
Four revised syllabi had been previously circulated and Seto shared an email sent by Dean Behre, in support of the program. While the Program Team had dealt with many of the concerns, previously expressed by the GPC at the February 20 meeting, it was felt that not all of the syllabi addressed the request that   “Assignments, assessments, and rubrics should more clearly delineate graduate level expectations.”
Specific concerns were:

· Internship I does not contain any guidelines for, or a sample of, the assignment. Also, the rubric presented only seems to cover the Lesson Plan.

· The Internship II did not appear to contain the same graduate rigor as other MAT internships.

· Several spelling mistakes occur in the syllabi; therefore, editorial 
corrections were suggested for clarity and consistency.

Seto will provide Dean Behre with the GPC’s recommendations for Internship I and II course syllabi. GPC will review the other two syllabi (HPEM 590 and HPEM 698) at the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Jacqui DaCosta
